
 
Website:  www.berkshirehillscivic.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/berkshirehillscivic 

Hello neighbors!  Hoping your summer is going well. Please stay safe through the heat and pop-up storms.  

Our community yard sale went well on May 19th and 20th.  Several neighbors participated, earning a few 

extra dollars and moving of items no longer of value to them.  We sold baked goods, hot dogs, 

hamburgers, chips, and drinks.  Thanks go out to Christine Gibson, Art and Mary Carr, Joe and Sue Rizzo, 

Yoko and Mike Faust, and Larry and Christina Cutright for contributing baked goods.  Special thanks to 

Larry Cutright, who sold flowers and vegetable plants at Picklefest in Dillsburg.  Profits from Picklefest and 

the bake sale contributed to the BHCA treasury fund. 

On June 22nd, the board met for business and to vote on the recent updates to the association by-laws.  
Present at the meeting were: President Art Carr, Vice President Larry Cutright, Treasurer Joe Rizzo, 
Secretary Mike Faust, and Board Member Paul Olinick. The board further reviewed the few changes to 
the by-laws and unanimously voted approval.  We are asking the current dues-paying members to vote, 
one vote per household, on adoption of the by-laws on Monday July 17that 5:00 PM at the park pavilion.  
Membership is yearly, so a household must have paid dues this calendar year to participate in the vote.  
The by-laws are now posted for review at the pavilion. 

We will have a community “Movie in the Park” on Saturday July 22nd at 5:00 PM.  All are welcome to 
attend.  The family comedy Sing 2 will be shown.  We will serve light refreshments such as hot dogs, 
hamburgers, snacks, and drinks at a moderate price with those proceeds going to the treasury fund. 

Park improvements have continued.  Thanks to Art Carr, Pat Carroll, Larry Cutright, Mike Faust, and Paul 
Olinick for rebuilding our benches with new wood planks and for clearing even more brush and trees from 
the hillside. 

 

Thank you to Jay Stout for making and donating our beautiful new barbeque grill screen! 

http://www.berkshirehillscivic.org/
http://www.facebook.com/berkshirehillscivic


 

         

BHCA is a non-profit 501(c)(4) organization composed of voluntary dues-paying members from our 

Berkshire Hills neighborhood.  Its purpose is to care for our community park (Kiehn Park), to promote 

community awareness, and to plan and coordinate neighborhood events.  We are not an HOA.  Dues are 

just $30.00 annually, are voluntary, and go to the upkeep of Kiehn Park in the way of lighting, insurance, 

landscaping and maintenance.  We also use the funds for neighborhood activities.  We appreciate your 

interest and donations.  

We always welcome ideas and any input to improve our neighborhood. Feel free to contact any of the 

following with any ideas or interest you may have.  

Your all-volunteer board members are:   

Art Carr - President                                               Larry Cutright - Vice President 

Mike Faust - Secretary                                         Joe Rizzo - Treasurer 

Paul Olinick - Board Member     Dale Flor - Board Member 

Josh Howard - Board Member 

Please refer to the neighborhood sign at the intersection of Creek and Junction Roads for information on 

upcoming events and points of interest. 

Thank you for your time, and enjoy the summer! 


